
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
AIR QUALITY DIVISION

ACTIVITY REPORT: On-site Inspection
M471856413

FACILITY: RAYCO PLATING INC SRN / ID: M4718 
LOCATION: 10023 WEST FORT, DETROIT DISTRICT: Detroit
CITY: DETROIT COUNTY: WAYNE
CONTACT: ACTIVITY DATE: 11/30/2020
STAFF: Terseer Hemben COMPLIANCE STATUS:  Compliance SOURCE CLASS: MINOR
SUBJECT: Electroplating
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

SCHEDULED INSPECTION: RAYCO PLATING INC.

10023 Fort Street, Detroit,

Detroit, MI, Wayne

SRN: M4718

BACKGROUND

RAYCO Plating Inc. was established in the Wayne County under Wayne County Department of 
Environment and Health emission permits. The facility previously displayed the business sign as 
follows: Rayco Plating Inc, 10023 W Fort Street, Detroit, MI 48209; (313) 841-5111.

Business description posted on Internet: Rayco Plating Inc. provided plating services: electro, nickel, 
chrome & plastisol Titanium plate, Copper plate, Brass plate, Bronze plate, Zinc plate, Tin plate, Lead 
plate, Plastic plate, Rubber plate, Concrete plate, Precious metal plate, Nickel plate, Ferrous alloy 
plate, Non ferrous plate, Iron plate, Steel plate, Stainless steel plate, Aluminum plate, Magnesium 
plate, Plate, Shot blasting services. This posting was made on May 26, 2016 by macraesbluebook.

INSPECTION NARRATIVE

I arrived at the 10023 W. Fort Street address on December 7, 2020 at 1130 hours. Purpose of the visit 
was to conduct a scheduled compliance inspection with respect to the Wayne County permit 
conditions issued to the facility. I approached the address from Fort Street Eastbound and crossed 
the Rouge River Draw Bridge. The 10023 W. Fort Street was located on the Southside of Fort Street. 
The building carried the Street address. However, the business sign had been removed. The entrance 
into the building was barred with iron bars across the bay door, and the driveway barricaded. There 
was no sign of activity at the site.

DETERMINATION

The inspection of Rayco Plating Inc. revealed the facility had closed its business at the location. 
Attempts made to communicate with the company manager were not successful.  Staff determined the 
facility no longer operates business at the location. All Wayne County and associated permits are 
regarded void. The facility is determined to be in compliance with Michigan Air Quality rules with 
respect to pollutant emissions.
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